
North Texas Corvette Club 

Meeting Minutes  

November 4, 2022 

Call to order 

A meeting of The North Texas Corvette Club was held at James Wood Chevrolet in Denton on Friday 

November 4, 2022. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Betty Shores, Vice President.   

Approval of minutes 
The October 2022 meeting minutes were read.  Cindy Smith moved to approve the minutes, and Terry 

Smith seconded the motion.  

 

Reports 

 

Treasurer Report 

Cindy Smith gave the Treasurer’s report.   

Membership Chair Report 

In the absence of Kay Pace, Betty Shores reported membership remains at 102 members.   Anyone who 

joins the last quarter of this year will remain members through next year.  New members need to fill out 

the 2022 Application for Membership submit it with $50 per car/couple to Cindy Smith, Club treasurer. 

 

Sunshine Committee Chair Report 

Lynn Hellmers reported that previous member Jim Peterson passed suddenly on October 31, 2022. 

 

Merchandise Chair Report 

In the absence of Shirley Hensley, Betty Shores advised that shirts ordered while on the Tail of the 

Dragon trip would be ready by the Meet & Greet at the Platke’s.  Members can bring a shirt that they 

purchase and give it to Shirley, and she will have Krista do the embroidery.  If anyone wants a gift 

embroidered for the holidays, Krista is very reasonable. 
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National Corvette Museum (NCM) Ambassador Report 

John Hellmers announced the NCM Museum in Motion highlights:  Daytona Rolex in January 2023, 

the 2023 Michelin NCM Bash in April, and the 2023 Alaska Cruise in July.  He encouraged the club to 

join the NCM, to utilize the NCM Insurance, and to consider Museum delivery for your next new 

Corvette or the NCM Experience for a current one. 

Activities Chair Report 

In the absence of Brandee Platke, Betty Shores announced upcoming events: 

Nov 19 2022:  Meet the Members – Friendsgiving   

Dec 3 2022:  Cruise – to Ardmore Regional Park Festival of Lights  

Dec 10 2022  NTCC Christmas Party 

Communications  Report 

Betty Shores reported on the October Club website activity and new items posted. 

Executive Committee Report 

Doug Light reported that in recognition of Jim Petersons service and contributions to the NTCC, a 

Museum Brick will be purchased in his memory.    

Old Business   

 
Christmas Party:  Cindy Smith reported that 10 couples and 1 individual have registered. 

Donn Robinson thanked the club for their card following her dad’s passing. 

 

New Business 

There was no new business. 

 

Announcements 

Brad Hrabik won the 50/50 pot of $18.00 and donated it back to Club 

 

Adjournment 

Bill Shores moved to adjourn the meeting, and Steve Wilson seconded the motion. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 pm. 
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